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County of Placer

WEST PLACER MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

P.O. BOX 1466

ROSEVILLE, CA  95678

County Contact:  Linda Brown 916-787-8950

WEST PLACER MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

Thursday, August 14, 2008

A regular meeting of the West Placer Municipal Advisory Council was held on Thursday, August 14, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. at the Dry Creek School, Roseville, Ca.

1.  Call to Order:  Chairperson Stillman called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and acknowledged Supervisor Rockholm and thanked him for his continuing commitment to our community.  

Council members present:  Barry Stillman, Terry Webb, Claudette Mitchell Weismantel and Darryl Osborne                              

Council members absent:    George Brown

      County staff present:          Supervisor Rocky Rockholm, District 1


Linda Brown, Field Representative for Supervisor Rockholm


Michael Johnson, Director, Planning


Andrew Gaber, Dept. of Public Works


Diane Howe, Sec. MAC

2.  Approval of the Minutes of July 10, 2008:  Terry Webb moved to approve the minutes of July 10, 2008 as presented. Claudette Mitchell Weismantel seconded.  Motion carried 4-0.
3.  Approval of the Agenda:  Darryl Osborne moved to approve the agenda. Terry Webb seconded.  Motion carried 4-0.
4.    Public Comment: Marilyn Jasper presented an overview of the Wine Ordinance to be voted upon on Aug. 26 and the concern of many changes after having been presented to the County MACs’.  She is asking to request the Ordinance as now written be returned to the MACs’ for input prior to a vote by the Board of Supervisors. Barry informed the members of a notice of public hearing he received in the mail and Terry indicated that the Board of Supervisors is scheduled to vote on the item on Aug. 26, 11:00 am.  Tina Wilkins (a winery owner) presented an overview of the ordinance and guidelines and the many years of input and work that had been put into this Ordinance.  Linda Brown informed the MAC that Supervisor Rockholm along with Planning Director Michael Johnson had asked the American Vineyard Villages proponents to reduce the number of requested units within their proposal on Vineyard Road. This proposal is tentatively set to be heard by the Planning Commission on Aug. 28.    

Chair person Stillman alter the agenda at this point:

10.  MAC  member comments:  Barry Stillman commented on the “island” (Baseline to Vineyard and Brady to Crowder) clause in the Community plan prohibiting building lot splits less than 7 acres pending water and sewer service which is far to costly for the individual homeowner/family.  He stated that if the objective of the Community Plan was to maintain the rural nature of the community it instead brings development therefore he is asking for an action item on an agenda to have the MAC write a letter asking to remove the prohibiting clause leaving the County general plan requirements/restrictions for building according to current zoning in place for water/sewer as well as other issues.  Supervisor Rockholm stated that he has similar concerns and has expressed a need for a Community Plan Update as has another Supervisor for his District.  Our plan is nearly 20 years old and great change has occurred since it was put in place. 

Barry also brought up the safe routes to school issue and asked that the prescriptive right of ways on Cook Riolo be checked on so that we could possibly put a simple path for walkers to use.  Andrew Gaber will check into this and report back.  Terry Webb, while recognizing Supervisor Rockholm has requested a reduction in units on the American Vineyard Villages project, expressed deep concern on the density proposed pointing out that the community plan calls for re- zoning to a maximum of 2 units per acre (the current proposal is for 8 units per acre).  He expressed great frustration at the Planning Department’s statement that they were moving forward with support for the project because it was consistent with SACOG’s recommendations.  Darryl expressed disappointment at the continuing staff rejection of the MAC’s input over several visits from the project proponents.

At this point Chairperson Stillman returned to the remaining portion of the agenda:

5.   Public Safety: 

A.  County Sheriff’s Department: Nothing to report.    

B.  Cal-Fire: Chief Lopez  reported a structure fire on Hap Arnold Loop related to smoking and a patient on oxygen.  He stated the existing road closure made no difference effectively fighting the fire.      

C.  CHP:  None 

6.  Information Items (non-action): None 

7. Action Items: 

A..  Policy Amendments to the Dry Creek West Placer Community Plan (30 minutes) – Paul Thompson, Principal Planner, Planning Department and Andrew Gaber, Senior Civil Engineer, Department of Public Works.  The Regional University Specific Plan project requires policy amendments to the Dry Creek West Placer Community Plan.  The amendments will permit project transportation improvements to be considered for “exceptions” to the level of service (LOS).  MAC is requested to provide comments and/or make a recommendation on the required policy amendments to the Dry Creek Community Plan.  Note: 1. Attached is the Proposed Dry Creek/West Placer Community Plan Policy Amendment.  2.  The Regional University Specific Plan project comprises 1,157.5 acres and is located north of Baseline road, east of Brewer Road, west of the future extension of Watt Avenue. The Plan incorporates two integrated elements—the 600 acre University and the 557.5 acre Community.  The proposal includes a full-service university, high school, residential, commercial and open space areas.  Andrew Gaber presented the proposed amendments related to transportation as related to the community. It was pointed out that the Dry Creek Community Plan was approved prior to the County general plan and requires some amendments as the County general plan develops.  It was stated that the amendments would provide for “exceptions” to the LOS with the continuing aim to be “C” LOS.  Terry objected to these amendments and Director Johnson pointed out that these are the amendments approved for the Placer Vineyards Specific Plan Project previously.  Terry Webb moved to recommend the disapproval of the amendments as presented.  Claudette seconded.  Motion carried 4-0.

8.  MAC Subcommittees:

A. Land/Use, Specific Plans:-Brown

B. Utilities (water, sewer, flood control):- .

C. Traffic:  Webb:    

D. Schools and Parks—Weismantel.

9.   Correspondence – None  

10.  Comments by MAC members:  previously hear.

11.  Next Meeting: The next regular meeting is Thursday, September 11, 2008 at 7:00 pm

12.  Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.

